
A Festival to Remember

Stars  Shine  in  Himalayan
Kingdom | Manohar Khushalani
Along  with  Dev  Anand,  Waheeda  Rehman,  Shahrukh  Khan  and
Manisha Koirala, Manohar Khushalani was invited, by the Indian
Embassy, to Kathmandu to attend the celebrations of 50 years
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of Indian Cinema as a Columnist of Pioneer, where he ran a
column called “Footlights’. The clip of the review published
on 2nd May, 1997 is shown in the attachment. Here is a small
extract from the 7 column spread that Pioneer gave his piece.

Probably  the  best  public  relations  exercise  between  two
country is to establish a people to people interaction through
cultural activity.  Raj Kapoor was probably the best Indian
Ambassador of good will for the soviet Union. Nobody perhaps
known it better than the snake Indian Ambassador to Nepal.
K.V. Rajan.  By organising a festival of Indian films at
Kathmandu he proved that what Raj Kapoor did at USSR Dev Anand
can do in the Land locked Himalayan State. The incredible love
and affection of Nepalese common men for Indian actors was
brought home by the adulatory response to four Indian  sorry
three Indian and one Nepales star; Waheeda Rehman, Dev Anand,
Shahrukh Khan and Manisha Koirala.

“I am very fond of nature & open spaces.  In Bombay  it was
difficult. What I noticed was that when they retired from
cinema long ago, my son was still in school. When someone
asked him, where the milk came from. He said Mother Dairy.
That’s when we decided to move to a Farm and expose our child
to that aspect of life as well.”

Waheeda Rahman who is leading a more or less retired life &
last asked nearly seven years ago is willing to perform only
of she gets a central role. “Unfortunately most of the roles
available for performers of my agee are stereo typed roles of
Aunts or mothers, I would rather not perform than take up such
roles”

Waheeda shifted bag & Baggage to a farm house in the outskirts
of Bangalore because of she put it her children were not even
aware about how the milk come they only knew that it come from
a machine in the milk booth. Being a lover of nature she
preferred to shift close to it….



“I am very fond of nature & open spaces.  In Bombay  it was
difficult. What I noticed was that when they retired from
cinema long ago, my son was still in school. When someone
asked him, where the milk came from. He said Mother Dairy.
That’s when we decided to move to a Farm and expose our child
to that aspect of life as well.” She told me, this too when we
were flying later over the everest and I was seated next to
her. Both of us were admiring the pristine beauty of nature

Dev Anand despite his severely years displayed such energy and
enthusiasm that he would put many younger people to shame. He
said that he was greatly in love with this Country and would
never forego an opportunity to come to Nepal. He had always
advocated that this Country was a good location of or shooting
films but not many producers were willing to come due to
difficulties of terrash & communication. Dev to probably the
most active amongst the stars of his generation. Right now he
was making a film in which he was acting as himself © Dev
Anand as the actor. A teen age female fun follows him around
the counting observing him as an action. She finally manges to
meet him. The story appeared to be similar to Guddi.

Later at a function to felicitate the stars. Dev held the
audience spellbound with his half hour long talk which was
special with experiences of Nepal, tales of the role of the
King in shooting of his films and personal advice on how to
lead a dynamics life like him.

Manisha Koirala’s entering was greeted by compliments to her
beauty and brains in Dev’s inimitable style. The local scribes
were most comfortable with Manisha in her native tongue. Ms
Koirala had no plans to act in a Nepali film in the near
future she left it vaguely to events and occassions.
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